
From: Jodie Howie <Jodie.Howie@minterellison.com> On Behalf Of Dan Williams 
Sent: Tuesday, March 31, 2020 11:49 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: luis.izzo@ablaywers.com.au; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au>; Janey.Kuzma@ag.gov.au; 
Tamsin.Lawrence@australianchamber.com.au; Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au; 
Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au; victor@rca.asn.au; tom@restaurantcater.asn.au; 
COVID19Applications <COVID19Applications@fwc.gov.au>; Pawel Zielinski 
<Pawel.Zielinski@minterellison.com>; Helen Hamberger <Helen.Hamberger@minterellison.com> 
Subject: AM2020/11 Application to vary the Restaurant Industry Award 2010 [ME-ME.FID5519572] 
 
Dear Associate, 
  
Re: AM2020/11 Application to vary the Restaurant Industry Award 2010 
  
I refer to the above matter, and to the Statement issued on 30 March 2020 ([2020] FWCB 1715) to the 
effect that the matter will only proceed to hearing if a submission is received opposing the Application. 
  
As with previous applications, the Minister strongly supports the granting of the application, and notes the 
similarity between the agreed amendments and those previously granted by the Full Bench in relation to 
other Awards. 
  
In these circumstances, the Minister does not intend to make a formal submission at this stage, other 
than to again congratulate RCI, and the UWU and the ACTU, on their preparedness to respond 
collaboratively to find practical solutions to reduce the hardship suffered by employers and employees 
created by this extraordinary crisis. In addition, the Minister would like to again thank the Fair Work 
Commission and, in particular, the Full Bench as constituted for its similar preparedness to respond in a 
practical, flexible and timely way to this situation. 
  
If a submission opposing the application is received, and a hearing is required, the Minister will 
immediately provide a comprehensive written submission in support of the Application.    
  
Regards, 
  
Dan Williams  
  
  
____ 
 
Dan Williams 
Partner  
T +61 7 3119 6340 M +61 414 241 264  
dan.williams@minterellison.com  
MinterEllison Waterfront Place 1 Eagle Street Brisbane QLD 4000 
minterellison.com Follow us on LinkedIn and Twitter  
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